## Television (non-ESPN)

- Allen, Maury. "White On! Bill [White] Breaks Color Line in [Baseball] Broadcast Booth. *New York Post*, 5 February 2006, as reprinted from the New York Post, 10 February, 1971, https://nypost.com/2006/02/05/white-on-bill-breaks-color-line-in-baseball-booth/
- "Another NBC [Olympic] Host Apology [,This Time For Comment About Dutch]." *New York Post*, 14 February 2018, 56-57.
- Associated Press. "Voice of Yankees Remembered [as Former Athletes Gather for Mel Allen's Funeral]." *New York Post*, 20 June 1996, 70.
- Associated Press. "Ken Coleman, 78, Red Sox Broadcaster[, Dies]." *New York Times*, 23 August 2003, https://www.nytimes.com/2003/08/23/sports/ken-coleman-78-red-sox-broadcaster.html
- Associated Press. "[Hope] Solo Won't Be Punished for Her Twitter Rant [Criticizing Brandi Chastain's Commentary During NBC Women's Soccer Broadcast]." *New York Post*, 30 July 2012, 64.
- Atkinson, Claire. "Stars Blow 'Whistle' for Kids Media Outlet [Dedicated to Sports. Start-Up Will Feature Digital Tie-Ins and Programming Block on NBC Sports Network]." *New York Post*, 5 July 2012, 31.
- Atkinson, Claire. "Taking on ESPN: FOX Sports Kicking off National Cable Network in Aug." *New York Post*, 6 March 2013, 31.
- Atkinson, Claire. "Fat City for Stats Sports Data Service [That] Could Fetch \$200M. [Service Is Used by FOX and Other TV Networks]." *New York Post*, 27 November 2013, 32.
- Barber, Red. The Broadcasters. New York: Dial Press, 1970.
- Barber, Red, and Robert W. Creamer. *Rhubarb in the Catbird Seat*. Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 1997.
- Barnett, Steven. *Games and Sets: The Changing Face of Sport on Television*. London: British Film Institute, 1990.
- Battaglino, Mike. "Buck Starts Here: Playing Around After Play-by-Plays [Is Idea of New Joe Buck-Hosted HBO Comedy Show." *New York Post*, 15 June 2009, 80.
- Batteman, Douglas Lee. "Going for the Gold: A History of the Olympic Games and

- United States Television, 1956-1988." Ph.D. diss., University of Wisconsin-Madison, 2002.
- "Battle of the Blondes: SNY-MSG [Network] War Now Easier on Eyes [Because of Hosts Julie Donaldson and Jill Martin]." *New York Post*, 5 August 2007, 83.
- Bauder, David. "TV Icon [Brent] Musburger Hanging up His Microphone." *New York Post*, 26 January 2017, 58.
- Bellamy, Robert V., and James R. Walker. "Baseball and Television Origins: The Case of the Cubs." *Nine: A Journal of Baseball History and Culture* 10, no. 1 (Fall 2001): 31-45.
- Bender, Gary. Call of the Game: What Really Goes on in the Broadcast Booth. Chicago: Bonus Books, 1994.
- Berkman, Dave. "Long Before Arledge: Sports and TV, the Earliest Years, 1937-1947, as Seen by the Contemporary Press." *Journal of Popular Culture* 22, no. 2 (1988): 49-62.
- Berman, Marc. "[New York] TV, Radio Legend [Bill] Mazer, 92, Dies." *New York Post*, 24 October 2013, 59.
- Billings, Andrew C. "Depicting the Quarterback in Black and White: A Content Analysis of College and Professional Football Broadcast Commentary." *Howard Journal of Communications* 15, no. 4 (2004), 201-210.
- Bloomberg News. "NBC: Online + TV for Olympic Ad View Numbers." *New York Post*, 11 February 2018, 56.
- Borelli, Stephen. *How About That! The Life of Mel Allen*. Champaign, Ill.: Sports Publishing, 2005.
- Brady, James. "In Step with [TV Broadcaster] Al Michaels. *Parade Magazine*, 1 February 2009, 14.
- Brickhouse, Jack, and Jack Rosenberg. *Thanks for Listening [to the Broadcasts]*. South Bend, Ind.: Diamond Communications, 1995.
- Brighton, Sheenagh, and Vivian de Klerk. "A Comparative Analysis of South African and Foreign Rugby Commentators." *South African Journal of Linguistics* 17, nos. 2/3 (1999): 73-96.
- Buck, Jack. *That's a Winner! [An Autobiography of Cardinals Baseball Broadcaster Jack Buck]*. Champaign, Ill.: Sports Publishing, 1999.

- Burke, Don. "[CBS and FOX Football Broadcaster Pat] Summerall Dead at 82." *New York Post*, 17 April 2013, 54.
- Burke, Don. "Voice Is One for the Ages: Sportscast Icon Bob Wolff Going Strong at 96." *New York Post*, 1 February 2017, 18-19.
- Burke, Don. "Voice Behind the Voices: Media Icon [Mike McCarthy, Former MSG Network Chief] Helped Launch Careers of Numerous [TV] Network Personalities." *New York Post*, 26 February 2017, 64-65.
- Caray, Harry, and Bob Verdi. *Holy Cow! [An Autobiography of Baseball Broadcaster Harry Caray]*. New York: Berkley Publishing Group, 1990.
- Carneal, Herb. *Hi Everybody! [An Autobiography of Twins Baseball Announcer Herb Carneal]*. Minneapolis: Nodin Press, 1995.
- Carr, Samantha. "A True Calling: Dave Van Horne Honored with Ford C. Frick Award for Broadcasters." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* 33, no. 1 (Spring 2011): 17.
- Chandler, Joan Mary. *Television and National Sport: The United States and Britain*. Champaign, Ill.: University of Illinois Press, 1988.
- Coleman, Ken, and Dan Valenti. *Talking on Air: A Broadcaster's Life in Sports*. Champaign, Ill.: Sports Publishing, 2000.
- Connelly, Michael. "Conversation with My Hero: Broadcaster Vin Scully; 'I'm a Bridge to Unite Generations." *Parade* magazine, 18 October 2009, 24.
- Cooper, Jim. "ABC and ESPN Go Digital for Fiesta Bowl Telecast." *MediaWeek* 9, no. 1 (1999): 6.
- Corzine, Nathan M. "American Game, American Mirror: Baseball, Beer, the Media and American Culture, 1933-1954." M.A. thesis, University of Missouri, Columbia, 2004.
- Cosell, Howard. Cosell. Chicago: Playboy Press, 1973.
- Cosell, Howard. Like It Is. Chicago: Playboy Press, 1980.
- Cosell, Howard. I Never Played the Game. New York: Avon Books, 1985.
- Couch, Ben. "Recognizing the [Broadcasting] Voices of Our Game. [Article Provides a History of the Ford C. Frick Award.]" *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* 28, no. 5 (October-November 2006): 20-21.

- Darling-Wolf, Fabienne. "Surviving Soccer Fever: 2002 World Cup Coverage and the (Re)definition of Japanese Cultural Identity." Paper presented at the annual conference of the International Communication Association, San Diego, May 2003.
- Day, Louis A. "The Athlete's Right of Publicity in Live Sports Telecasts." *Journalism Quarterly* 65, no. 1 (1988): 62-70.
- Deitsch, Richard. "One-on-One with ... Verne Lundquist, CBS Announcer." *Sports Illustrated*, 15 April 2013, 57-58.
- della Cava, Marco R. "TV Gets Whiff of 'The Onion': 'SportsDome,' 'Fact Zone' [Shows] Follow in Jon Stewart's Comedy Footsteps." *USA Today*, 10 January 2011, D1-D2.
- Dodd, Mike. "TV Signals Limited in Old Days: Much of USA Could Not See '48 World Series." *USA Today*, 27 October 2008, C7.
- Eastman, Susan Tyler, Robert S. Brown, and Karen J. Kovatch. "The Olympics That Got Real? Television's Story of Sarajevo." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 20, no. 4 (1996): 366-391.
- Eastman, Susan Tyler, and Andrew C. Billings. "Gender Party in the Olympics: Hyping Women Athletes, Favoring Men Athletes." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 23, no. 2 (1999): 140-170.
- Eastman, Susan Tyler, and Andrew C. Billings. "Sportscasting and Sports Reporting: The Power of Gender Bias." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 24, no. 2 (2000): 192-213.
- Edwards, Tom. "Simply the Best: From Brooklyn to Los Angeles, Vin Scully Had a HOF Announcing Career." *Sports Collectors Digest*, 21 July 2017, 32-34.
- Farred, Grant. "TV's Time's Up. [2000 Olympics Point to Internet's Impact on Television]." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 25, no. 1 (2001): 3-5.
- Farrell, Thomas B. "Media Rhetoric as Social Drama: The Winter Olympics of 1984." *Critical Studies in Mass Communication* 6, no. 2 (1989): 158-182.
- Feingold, Eric. "The Gunner' Goes Green: Legendary Pirates Announcer Bob Prince Created an Unforgettable Souvenir [with the Green Weenie]." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the Hall of Fame* 35, no. 6 (Winter 2013): 46-47.
- Feldman, Jacob. "How We Watch Football: There's More and More Scoring Every Year, But Viewers Are Noticing It Less and Less. This Is the NFL's Survival Dilemma ..." *Sports Illustrated*, 5 December 2016, 36-40.

- Fitzpatrick, Frank. "Philadelphia Sports Broadcasting Icon Al 'Big Al' Meltzer Dies." philly.com, 14 June 2018, http://www.philly.com/philly/sports/al-meltzer-big-al-philadelphia-broadcaster-phillies-eagles-bills-20180614.html
- "5 Questions for [Fox Sports'] Aly Wagner [as She Becomes First Female Analyst for Men's World Cup." *New York Post*, 29 June 2018, 38.
- Flynn, Roderick. "Tackling the Directive: Television Without Frontiers, Transnational Broadcasting, and Irish Soccer." *Trends in Communication* 12, nos. 2/3 (2004): 131-152.
- "For the Record. [Motor Sports Journalist and Broadcaster Chris Economaki Dies at 91]." *Sports Illustrated*, 8 October 2012, 18.
- Fortunato, John A. *The Ultimate Assist: The Relationship and Broadcast Strategies of the NBA and Television Networks*. Cresskill, N.J.: Hampton Press, 2002.
- Fortunato, John A., and Jerome D. Williams. "Major League Baseball and African American Participation: Is Free Television Part of the [Marketing] Solution?" *Journal of Sports Media* 5, no. 1 (Spring 2010): 79-83.
- Fox, Gene. [Midwest] Sports Guys: Insights, Highlights and Hoo-hahs from Your Favorite Sports [Media] Authorities [Bill Grigsby, Joe McGuff, Len Dawson, Don Fortune and Harold Ensley]. Shawnee Mission, Kans.: Addax, 2002.
- Francis, Bill. "Lights, Camera, Play Ball: Dodgers of the 1960s Broke Ground on TV [Sitcoms] While Creating Lasting Memories for Viewers." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, no. 5 (Fall 2014), 32-34.
- Gamache, Ray. A History of Sports Highlights: Replayed Plays from Edison to ESPN. Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 2010.
- Garber, Greg. "In This [1980 Experimental Broadcast of an] NFL Game [Without TV Announcers], Silence Was Golden." ESPN Online. 12 December 2010. http://www.espn.com/espn/otl/news/story?id=5906858
- Gardner, Steve. "Rockies Broadcaster Jenny Cavnar Makes History with Play-by-Play Call." *USA Today*, 23 April 2018, https://www.usatoday.com/story/sports/mlb/2018/04/23/rockies-jenny-cavnar-female-play-play-announcer/544652002/
- Gardner, Steve. "Two Telemundo TV Hosts Suspended for Making Racist Gestures During World Cup Celebration." *USA Today*, 27 June 2018, https://www.usatoday.com/story/sports/soccer/worldcup/2018/06/27/telemundo-host-makes-racist-gesture-live-tv-world-cup/740525002/

- Goodale, Jennifer L., and Lori Robertson. "Viva Less Sports [on TV News, as Vegas Station Decides to Scrap Traditional Sports Segment]." *American Journalism Review* 21, no. 6 (1999): 12-13.
- Greenwald, Hank. This Copyrighted Broadcast. New York: Duane Press, 1999.
- Ham, Eldon L. *Broadcasting Baseball: A History of the National Pastime on Radio and Television*. Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 2011.
- Harwell, Ernie. Tuned to Baseball. South Bend, Ind.: Diamond Communications, 1986.
- Harwell, Ernie, and Tom Keegan. *Ernie Harwell: My 60 Years in Baseball [Broadcasting]*. Chicago: Triumph Books, 2002.
- Haynes, Richard. "A Pageant of Sound and Vision: [European] Football's Relationship with Television, 1936-60." *International Journal of the History of Sport* 15, no. 1 (1998): 211-226.
- Henshaw, Barbara. "Fox Sports Houston Scores Big [as New Regional Franchise]." *Downtown* [Houston magazine] 1, no. 4 (Fall 2009): 18-19.
- "He's a True Artsis: Web Guru [Michael Artsis] Gets Behind Scenes with Athletes [for Show Airing on Time Warner Cable]." *New York Post*, 9 August 2009, 79.
- Hiestand, Michael. "[Broadcaster Joe] Buck Will Steer Clear of Gimmicks on [New HBO] Show." *USA Today*, 15 June 2009, 7C.
- Higgs, Catriona T., and Karen H. Weiller. "Gender Bias and the 1992 Summer Olympic Games: An Analysis of Television Coverage." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 18, no. 3 (1994): 234-246.
- Higgs, Catriona T., Karen H. Weiller, and Scott B. Martin. "Gender Bias in the 1996 Olympic Games: A Comparative Analysis." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 27, no. 1 (2003): 52-64.
- Hilliard, Dan C. "Televised Sports and the (Anti) Sociological Imagination. [How Televised Sports Avoids Confronting Larger Social and Political Issues]." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 18, no. 1 (1994): 88-99.
- Hinckley, David. "Onion [Humor Site] Finds Tears of Laughter in Sports [by Launching 'SportsDome' TV Show." *Daily News (New York)*, 11 January 2010, 61.
- Horn, Brad. "[Broadcaster Ernie] Harwell Continues to Capture Audiences in Cooperstown Appearance." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* 28, no. 5 (October-November 2006): 30-31.

- Howard, Herman. "Announcer Paul Olden: Major League Baseball's Lone African-American Radio Play-by-Play Voice." Paper presented at the Cooperstown Symposium on Baseball and American Culture, Cooperstown, N.Y., June 2005.
- Irvine, Chris. "Legendary Sportscaster Jim Gray Elected to Boxing Hall of Fame." Foxnews.com, 16 June 2018, http://www.foxnews.com/sports/2018/06/16/legendary-sportscaster-jim-gray-elected-to-boxing-hall-fame.print.html
- Izod, John. "Television Sport and the [Myth of the] Sacrificial Hero." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 20, no. 2 (1996): 173-193.
- "[Keith] Jackson: 'Voice of Saturday Football' [Dies]." USA Sports Weekly, 17-23 January 2018, 17.
- Jessell, Harry A. "A New Ball Game with HDTV." *Broadcasting & Cable* 127, no. 38 (1997): 102.
- "Jill's Our Kind of Girl: [MSG Network Reporter Jill Martin] Wins at H-O-R-S-E, Reads the Post." *New York Post*, 11 January 2009, 73.
- Keegan, Tom. *Ernie Harwell: My 60 Years in Baseball [Broadcasting]*. Chicago: Triumph Books, 2002.
- Kerschbaumer, Ken. "Keep on Trucking [Toward HDTV Sports]." *Broadcasting & Cable* 134, no. 11 (2004): 34.
- Klatell, David A., and Norman Marcus. *Sports for Sale: Television, Money and the Fans*. New York: Oxford University Press, 1988.
- Lewin, Josh. *Ballgame! A Decade Covering the Texas Rangers from the Best Seat in the House*. Chicago: Triumph Books, 2012.
- Lundquist, Verne. "The Voice. [TV Broadcaster Verne Lundquist Says Thanks]." *Sports Illustrated*, 5 December 2016, 64.
- Lupica, Mike. "King Plays Reign Game. [Column Includes Later Section on CBS Sports Golf and Horse Racing Broadcaster Jack Whitaker Receiving Lifetime Emmy Award]." *Daily News (New York)*, 29 April 2012, 53.
- Lupica, Mike. "What We & Tennis Owe [Boston Journalist and TV Commentator] Bud Collins." *Daily News (New York)*, 31 August 2014, 88.
- Lupica, Mike. "[Boston Journalist and TV Commentator] Bud Collins the Best Friend Tennis Ever Had." *Daily News (New York)*, 6 September 2015.
- MacNeil, Margaret E. "Olympic Power Plays: A Social Analysis of CTV's Production of

- the 1988 Winter Olympic Ice Hockey Tournament." Ph.D. diss., Simon Fraser University (Canada), 1994.
- Marchand, Andrew. "End of an Era: Once the Face of NBC's Olympics, [Bob] Costas Talks Life on the Sidelines." *New York Post*, 14 February 2018, 60-61.
- Marchand, Andrew. "Boxed In: Intrusive K-Zone [Baseball TV Graphic] Likely Here to Stay. [Column Also Includes Section Praising Nets' Basketball TV Analyst Sarah Kustok]." *New York Post*, 11 April 2018, 42.
- Marchand, Andrew. "Turner [Network] Takes on [Kate] Abdo for Soccer." *New York Post*, 16 May 2018, 47.
- Marchand, Andrew. "Touch of Pink: Fox Adds New Face [Kristina Pink] to 'Thursday Night Football." *New York Post*, 7 June 2018, 52.
- Marchand, Andrew. "Voice Raised: [TV Broadcaster Michael] Kay, YES Agree on Three-Year Multi-Million Dollar Deal to Continue on Yankees Games." *New York Post*, 13 June 2018, 46.
- Marchand, Andrew. "Great Catch: Yanks Eye Regaining Control of YES Network [from Fox]." *New York Post*, 15 June 2018, 29.
- Markusen, Bruce. "Baseball's First Show of Strength: 1960's Home Run Derby Established a New Genre of Baseball-Related Shows on TV." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, no. 5 (Fall 2014), 36-38.
- "Marv's Daughter Has Magical Job. [About Marv Albert's Daughter Denise Albert Working as a PR Rep for Magician David Blaine and Moonlighting as a Reporter for NBA TV]." *New York Post*, 3 June 2007, 75.
- McCarthy, Michael. "[Michele] Tafoya Puts NBA [TV Reporting] Job on Sidelines to Spend More Time with Family." *USA Today*, 24 October 2008.
- McCarthy, Michael. "More Than a Sideline: Trashing Women's Reporters. [ESPN's Ron Franklin Calling Sideline Reporter Jeannine Edwards 'Sweet Baby' Causes NBC's Andrea Kremer to Lament Lack of Respect for Accomplishments by Women in Sports Media]." *USA Today*, 7 January 2011.
- McCarthy, Michael. "Generational Calling: Father/Son Broadcasting Families Live Dreams While Facing Challenges." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, No. 6 (Winter 2014), 46-49.
- McConnell, Bill. "Sports Producers: We've Got Game [Because of Innovative Broadcast Technology]." *Broadcasting & Cable* 131, no. 5 (2001): 36.

- Mcgough, Michael. "Bay Area Sports Anchor Who Admitted to Taking a Warriors Employee's Jacket Resigns." The Sacramento Bee, 4 May 2018, http://www.sacbee.com/sports/nba/article210529854.html
- "Meet the New Ms. Met: Julie [Alexandria] Trades [Hosting] 'Beer' [Show] for [Hosting SNY's 'Mets Weekly'] Baseball Show." *New York Post*, 15 February 2009.
- Messner, Michael A., Margaret Carlisle Duncan, and Kerry Jensen. "Separating the Men from the Girls: The Gendered Language of Televised Sports." *Gender and Society* 7, no. 1 (1993): 121-137.
- Messner, Michael A., Michael Dunbar, and Darnell Hunt. "The Televised Sports Manhood Formula [Emphasizes Aggression and Violence]." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 24, no. 4 (2000): 380-394.
- Messner, Michael A., Margaret Carlisle Duncan, and Cheryl Cooky. "Silence, Sports Bras, and Wrestling Porn: Women in Televised Sports News and Highlights Shows." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 27, no. 1 (2003): 38-51.
- Michaels, Al, and L. Jon Wertheim. You Can't Make This Up: Miracles, Memories, and the Perfect Marriage of Sports and Television. New York: HarperCollins, 2014.
- Miller, Toby. "Televisualization. [Sport Moves World TV Toward Internationalism and Privatization]." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 23, no. 2 (1999): 123-125.
- Muder, Craig. "[John] Miller Honored with Frick [Broadcasting] Award." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* 32, no. 2 (Opening Day 2010): 6.
- Muder, Craig. "His Calling: Bob Costas' Love of Baseball Set Him on a Path to the Frick Award and Cooperstown." 2018 [Baseball] Hall of Fame Yearbook, 53.
- Murti, Sweeny. "Gold Standard: Talented Tom Verducci Sets Bar for Coverage of Major League Baseball." *The* [Penn State] *Communicator* (Spring 2016), 40-43.
- Mushnick, Phil. "New York's Fake Five, [Column Includes Blurb Recounting 2000 Incident When ABC's Meredith Vieira Asked Met Catcher Mike Piazza About His Teammates' Genitals]." *New York Post*, 2 May 2008, 74.
- Mushnick, Phil. "PSL's: Bad Investments. [Column Includes Blurb Taking Exception to SNY Host Brittany Umar's Use of the Phrase 'Bitch-Slapping]." *New York Post*, 21 November 2008, 78.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Yes, You Can Say That, About Them. [Later Part of Column Disputes Landmark Significance Traditionally Assigned to 1958 Colts-Giants Telecast]." *New*

- York Post, 21 December 2008, 91.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Voice for the Yank-ing: Baseball Fans Deserve Better Than [Yankee Radio Broadcaster John] Sterling. [Column Also Notes Passing of Bob Rosburg, Who on ABC Was One of Golf's First On-Course Roving Commentators]." *New York Post*, 18 May 2009, 64.
- Mushnick, Phil. "It's Greek to Me: Jimmy [the Greek] Fired [by CBS in 1988], [But Now] Jay-Z Embraced [by Pro Leagues] for Similar Stuff." *New York Post*, 9 November 2009, 69.
- Mushnick, Phil. "YES [Network] Saddles [On-Field Reporter Kimberly] Jones with Drivel Duty." *New York Post*, 21 June 2010, 67.
- Mushnick, Phil. "On TV, Congratulations Begin at Home. [Column Contains a Later Section Criticizing Erin Andrews, ESPN, and ABC for Using Her Stalker's Prison Sentencing as a Lead-in to Promoting Her Appearance on 'Dancing with the Stars']." *New York Post*, 27 March 2011, 12.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Not a Total 'Genius': Taped Olympics and XFL Tarnish [NBC Exec Dick] Ebersol's Legacy." *New York Post*, 22 May 2011, 76.
- Mushnick, Phil. "HBO's [President for Sports Ross] Greenburg Stepping Down." *New York Post*, 18 July 2011.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Women Reporters Still Stuck on Sidelines." *New York Post*, 1 August 2011, 51.
- Mushnick, Phil. "[Radio Sportscaster and 'This Week in Baseball' Voice] Warner Fusselle Dead." *New York Post*, 12 June 2012, https://nypost.com/2012/06/12/warner-fusselle-dead/
- Mushnick, Phil. "Tweet & Sour: Olympics, PGA Coverage Muddled by Twitter Updates." *New York Post*, 12 August 2012, 74.
- Mushnick, Phil. "1st-Round Knockout by Twitter [Because of Intrusive Social Media Posts on Showtime's Boxing]." *New York Post*, 19 August 2012, 77.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Pretty Twisted: Criticism of [Broadcaster Brent] Musburger [for Comments About Alabama QB's Girlfriend] Unwarranted." *New York Post*, 11 January 2013, 74.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Wave Goodbye: NBC Cameraman [Lou] Gerard [Dead;] Captured [Carlton] Fisk's Iconic Gesture [in 1975 World Series]." *New York Post*, 11 February 2013, 60.

- Mushnick, Phil. "Live & Verne: After 50 Glorious Years in Biz, Lundquist Has Seen Media Decline." *New York Post*, 8 December 2013, 73.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Late [TV] Sports Director [Bill] Webb Was a Banner Individual." *New York Post*, 10 March 2017, 64.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Mine Games: NBC Latest Network to Turn Back on Real News for Olympic Coverage." *New York Post*, 18 February 2018, 72.
- Mushnick, Phil. "Race to Judge: OKC [Basketball Team] Gives in to Misplaced Outrage at Announcer [Who Used the Expression 'Cotton Pickin']." *New York Post*, 20 April 2018.
- Nelson, Lindsey. *Hello Everybody. I'm [Broadcaster] Lindsey Nelson*. New York: William Morrow and Co., 1985.
- Novak, Michael. "The Game's the Thing: A Defense of Sports as Ritual [and a Look at TV's Impact]." *Columbia Journalism Review* 15, no. 1 (1976): 33-38.
- O'Brien, Jim. We Had 'Em All the Way: [Broadcaster] Bob Prince and His Pittsburgh Pirates. Pittsburgh: James P. O'Brien Publishing, 1998.
- Odell, John. "Cowboy Up: Dizzy Dean's Hat [Was] Signature of Broadcasting Legend." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* 28, no. 5 (October-November 2006): 24-25.
- O'Neil, Terry. The Game Behind the Game: High Pressure, High Stakes in Television Sports. New York: Harper & Row, 1989.
- Patterchak, Janice A. *Jack Brickhouse: A Voice for All Seasons*. Chicago: Contemporary Books, 1996.
- Pitoniak, Scott. "Rats, Bats and TV History: A Fenway Park Rodent Changed the Way Baseball and Television Saw Each Other." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, no. 5 (Fall 2014), 28-30.
- Pitoniak, Scott. "The 1951 National League Playoff: When Baseball on TV Went National." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, no. 5 (Fall 2014), 30.
- Popp, Richard. "Gentlemen, Start Your Ideologies: NASCAR Telecasts and New Right Ideology." Paper presented at the annual conference of the International Communication Association, New York, May 2005.
- Prisuta, Robert H. "Televised Sports and Political Values." *Journal of Communication* 29, no. 1 (1979): 94-102.

- Rader, Benjamin G. *In Its Own Image: How Television Has Transformed Sports*. New York: Free Press, 1984.
- Rainville, Raymond E., and Edward McCormick. "Extent of Covert Racial Prejudice in Pro Football Announcers' Speech." *Journalism Quarterly* 54, no. 1 (1977): 20-26.
- Rainville, Raymond E., Al Roberts, and Andrew Sweet. "Recognition of Covert Racial Prejudice [in Sports Broadcasts]." *Journalism Quarterly* 55, no. 2 (1978): 256-259.
- Raissman, Bob. "Up Close & Personal: Concussion Story Gets Real for [FOX Sideline Reporter Pam] Oliver." *Daily News (New York)*, 1 September 2013, 68.
- Raissman, Bob. "The Great 'Oh My' [of TV Broadcaster Dick Enberg]: The Consummate Pro's Death Leaves Void in Our Hearts." *Daily News (New York)*, 24 December 2017, 62.
- Ribowsky, Mark. Howard Cosell: The Man, the Myth, and the Transformation of American Sports. New York: W. W. Norton & Co., 2012.
- Riffe, Daniel, Patricia C. Place, and Charles M. Mayo. "Game Time, Soap Time and Prime Time TV Ads: Treatment of Women in Sunday Football and Rest-of-Week Advertising." *Journalism Quarterly* 70, no. 2 (1993): 437-446.
- Roberts, Randy, and James Olson. "The Impact of Roone Arledge on Televised Sports." In *Major Problems in American Sport History*, ed. Steven A. Riess, 417-425. Boston: Houghton Mifflin, 1997.
- Rosenman, Mark, and Howie Karpin. *Down on the Korner: Ralph Kiner and [His Hosting of the Long-Time Mets Post-Game TV Show] Kiner's Korner*. New York, N.Y.: Carrel Books.
- Sabo, Don, Sue Curry Jansen, Danny Tote, Margaret Carlisle Duncan, and Susan Leggett. "Televising International Sport: Race, Ethnicity, and Nationalistic Bias." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 20, no. 1 (1996): 7-21.
- Sandomir, Richard. "Lindsey Nelson, 76, Broadcaster for Mets for 17 Years, Is Dead." *New York Times*, 12 June 1995, B10.
- Sandomir, Richard. "Jack Brickhouse Dies at 82; Colorful Chicago Broadcaster." *New York Times*, 7 August 1998, D16.
- Sandomir, Richard. "Curt Gowdy, a Seminal Announcer of Big Games on Television, Is Dead at 86." *New York Times*, 21 February 2006, C11.
- Schaper, Bob. "Checkbook Sports Journalism: Television News Pays Big Bucks to Sports Figures Who Are Often the Subjects of Controversial Stories." *St. Louis*

- Journalism 33, no. 254 (2003): 16-19.
- Serby, Steve. "Serby's Super Sunday Q&A with [Broadcaster] Al Michaels." *New York Post*, 4 February 2018, 83.
- Serby, Steve. "Serby's Sunday Q&A with [CBS Announcer] Jim Nantz." *New York Post*, 1 April 2018, 65.
- Shea, Stuart. Calling the Game: Baseball Broadcasting from 1920 to the Present. Phoenix, Ariz.: Society for American Baseball Research Inc., 2015.
- "She's Well-Verse-D: [Jenn] Sterger Gets Chance to Speak Her Mind [on Versus Network Show That Will Invite Viewer Interaction Via Email, Text, Twitter, and Phone]." *New York Post*, 28 March 2010, 64.
- Silvia, Tony. Baseball over the Air: The National Pastime on the Radio and in the Imagination. Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 2007.
- Silvia, Tony. Fathers and Sons in Baseball Broadcasting: The Carays, Brennamans, Bucks and Kalases. Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 2009.
- "60 Min' Sports Show to [Be Created by CBS and Air on Showtime to] Rival HBO." *New York Post*, 14 September 2012, 100.
- Smith, Curt. *Announcers: The History of Baseball Broadcasting*. Louisville: Hardwood, 1985.
- Smith, Curt. Voices of the Game: The Acclaimed Chronicle of Baseball Radio and Television Broadcasting from 1921 to the Present. Fireside, 1992.
- Smith, Curt. The Storytellers: From Mel Allen to Bob Costas, Sixty Years of Baseball Tales from the Broadcast Booth. New York: Macmillan, 1997.
- Smith, Curt. Of Mikes and Men: From Ray Scott to Curt Gowdy, Tales from the Pro Football Booth. South Bend, Ind.: Diamond Communications, 1998.
- Smith, Curt. *Voices of Summer: Baseball's Greatest Announcers*. New York: Carroll & Graf, 2005.
- Smith, Curt. *Mel Allen, The Untold Story: The Authoritative Biography of the Voice.* Chicago: Triumph Books, 2006.
- Smith, Curt. A Talk in the Park: Nine Decades of Baseball Tales from the Broadcast Booth. Dulles, Va.: Potomac Books, 2011.
- Smith, Curt. Mercy! A Celebration of Fenway Park's Centennial Told Through Red Sox

- Radio and TV. Dulles, Va.: Potomac Books, 2012.
- Smith, Curt. "Film of Inaugural [Baseball] Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony Now a TV Staple." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, no. 5 (Fall 2014), 13.
- Smith, Curt. "75 Years on the Small Screen: How Television Transformed Baseball into a National Obsession." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, no. 5 (Fall 2014), 8-13.
- Smith, Curt. "Ultimate Baseball TV: MLB Network [Was Born in 2007]." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* Vol. 36, no. 5 (Fall 2014), 12.
- Smith, Ronald A. *Play-by-Play: Radio, Television and Big-Time College Sport.*Baltimore: The Johns Hopkins University Press, 2001.
- Starr, Michael. "Bitter Tweet: Did NBC [Olympic Coverage] Underestimate Social Media?" *New York Post*, 31 July 2012, 64.
- Staudohar, Paul. "The Symbiosis Between Baseball and Broadcasting." Paper presented at the Cooperstown Symposium on Baseball and American Culture, Cooperstown, N.Y., June 2001.
- Stern, William, and Oscar Fraley. *The Taste of Ashes. [An Autobiography of Sportscaster Bill Stern]*. New York: Holt, 1959.
- Stewart, Larry. "Will McDonough, 1935-2003: Pioneer in Sports Journalism." *Los Angeles Times*, 11 January 2003, D8.
- Stiehler, Hans-Jorg, Jasper Friedrich, Lothar Mikos, and Lutz Warnicke. "Sports Journalism on German Democratic Republic Television." *Historical Journal of Film, Radio & Television* 24, no. 3 (2004): 411-425.
- Stoddart, Brian. "Sport, Television, Interpretation and Practice Reconsidered: Televised Golf and Analytical Orthodoxies." *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 18, no. 1 (1994): 76-88.
- Stone, Steve, and Barry Rozner. *Where's Harry? Steve Stone Remembers 25 Years with Harry Caray*. Dallas: Taylor Publishing, 1999.
- Strohl, Erik. "Lindsey Nelson's Sportscoat: Broadcasting Psychedelia." *Memories and Dreams: The Official Magazine of the [Baseball] Hall of Fame* 28, no. 5 (October-November 2006): 26-27.
- Sullivan, David B. "Commentary and Viewer Perception of Player Hostility: Adding

- Punch to Televised Sports." *Journal of Broadcasting & Electronic Media* 35, no. 4 (1991): 487-504.
- Terranova, Justin. "Game On! FOX Sports 1 Takes Aim at ESPN." *New York Post*, 16 August 2013, 43.
- Terranova, Justin. "Par for the Course: With Ups and Notable Down, FOX [Golf] Coverage Gets by [and Offers Graphic Innovations Such as a Motorized Robotic Camera and Green Undulation Map]." *New York Post*, 20 June 2015, 47.
- Terranova, Justin. "[Craig] Sager Succumbs: Beloved Broadcaster with Unique Sartorial Style Lost to Leukemia at 65." *New York Post*, 16 December 2016, 66.
- Terranova, Justin. "[Bob] Costas: Mutual Call [for Me] to Skip Super Bowl [LII]." *New York Post*, 25 January 2018, 67.
- "The Rumble's Picture of the Week. [Photo Appearing as Part of 'The Rumble' Column Shows Former SNY Reporter Julie Donaldson in Provocative Pose While Noting Her Recent Hire by Boston's WHDH TV]." *New York Post*, 6 April 2008.
- Thompson, Chuck. *Ain't the Beer Cold!* [Memories of a Baseball Broadcaster]. South Bend, Ind.: Diamond Communications, 2002.
- "Tim McCarver Honored with 2012 Ford C. Frick Award for [Baseball] Broadcasters." 2012 Hall of Fame Yearbook, 50.
- Tuggle, Charles A. "Television Sports Reporting of Female Athletics: Quantitative and Qualitative Content Analysis of ESPN SportsCenter and CNN Sports Tonight." Ph.D. diss., University of Alabama, 1996.
- Tuggle, Charles A. "Differences in Television Sports Reporting of Men's and Women's Athletics: ESPN SportsCenter and CNN Sports Tonight." *Journal of Broadcasting & Electronic Media* 41, no. 1 (1997): 14-24.
- Tuggle, Charles A., and Anne Owen. "A Descriptive Analysis of NBC's Coverage of the Centennial Olympics: The 'Games of the Woman?" *Journal of Sport & Social Issues* 23, no. 2 (1999): 171-182.
- Tuggle, Charles A. "Sports Survival [Is Battle for Local TV Sportscasters]." *American Journalism Review* 23, no. 4 (2001): 19.
- Tuggle, Charles A., Suzanne Huffman, and Dana Scott Rosengard. "A Descriptive Analysis of NBC's Coverage of [Female and Male Athletes in] the 2000 Summer Olympics." *Mass Communication & Society* 5, no. 3 (2002): 361-375.
- Vaccaro, Mike. "Voice for the Ages: [TV Announcer] Keith Jackson Dies at 89 After

- Hell of a Run as Big-Game King." New York Post, 14 January 2018, 60.
- Vaccaro, Mike. "Sounds of the City: Mainstays [Mike] Breen, [Ian] Eagle Give New York Hoops Fans a Reason to Sit Up and Listen." *New York Post*, 20 February 2018, 46-47.
- Van Wieren, Pete, with Jack Wilkinson. *Of Mikes and Men: A Lifetime of [Broadcasting] Braves Baseball*. Chicago: Triumph Books, 2010.
- Verducci, Tom. "Vin Scully: After 67 Years as Baseball Fans' Best Friend, The Voice of Summer Is in His Final Season ..." *Sports Illustrated*, 16 May 2016, 50-59.
- Warrington, Bob. "Unveiling Baseball History Through Photographs: Otherwise Unassuming Image [of 1937 Philco TV Demonstration] Marks First Televised [Sports] Interview." *Sports Collectors Digest*, 26 June 2009, 26-27.
- Weber, Ronald Franklin. "A Survey of Sports Coverage on Television." M.A. thesis, American University, 1964.
- Wenner, Lawrence A. "One Part Alcohol, One Part Sport, One Part Dirt, Stir Gently: Beer Commercials and Television Sports." In L. R. Vande Berg & L. A. Wenner (Eds.), *Television Criticism: Approaches and Applications* (388-407). New York: Longman.
- Wenner, Lawrence A. "Gendered Sports Dirt: Interrogating Sex and the Single Beer Commercial." Paper presented at the annual conference of the National Communication Association, Chicago, November 2007.
- Whannel, Gary. Fields in Vision: Television Sport and Cultural Transformation [in Britain and Elsewhere]. London: Routledge, 1992.
- Whitaker, Jack. *Preferred Lies and Other Tales: Skimming the Cream of a Life in Sports [Broadcasting]*. New York: Simon and Schuster, 1998.
- Wolff, Bob. Bob Wolff's Complete Guide to Sportscasting: How to Make It With or Without Talent. New York: Skyhorse Publishing, 2011.
- Wright, Don. *Marsh [Nelson]: A Lifetime in Sports [Broadcasting]!* Duluth, Minn.: Pfeifer-Hamilton, 1991.